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Date: July 27, 2010 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
 
Subject: Reject All Bids - Public Works Construction Project No. 09-005 
 2009 Pavement Management Program 
 
Recommendation: 
Reject all bids for Public Works Construction Project No. 09-005, 2009 Pavement 
Management Program. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
None. 
 
Background: 
As part of the Pavement Management Program, this project was designed to repair and 
resurface 42 lane-miles of City streets with new asphalt pavement.  Some of the streets to be 
resurfaced were 70th Street West, Lancaster Blvd, and Division Street. 
 
On May 26, 2010, at 11:00 a.m., the City conducted a bid opening for Public Works 
Construction Project No. 09-005.  Four sealed bid envelopes were received, opened, and read 
aloud.  The bids were as follows: 
 
            Base          Alternate 1     Combined 
1. C.A. Rasmussen $5,872,844.50 $1,153,548.50 $7,026,393.00 
2. Granite Construction $5,985,335.00 $1,238,478.00 $7,223,813.00 
3. Vance Corporation $6,102,983.75 $1,048,925.50 $7,151,909.25 
4. Griffith Company *$7,196,451.75 $1,158,006.25 *$8,354,458.00 
  
 Engineer's Estimate $6,850,292.59 $1,510,282.00 $8,360,574.59 
 
*Corrected for mathematical error 
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